



Meeting # 19
February 14, 5:15 PM
Main Conference Room

I. Call to Order: 5:20pm

II. Roll Call
[ATTENDANCE](#)

III. Approval of Minutes
Motion to approve last week's minutes: Sophia
Second: Hetsvi

IV. Moment of Silence
Mr. Oreo, racoon that Rocket Racoon was based off of, passed away
One year anniversary of Parkland shooting
Passing of Mars Rover

V. Public Input

VI. Special Presentation

VII. Council Caucus/Items of Discussion

VIII. Old Business

Reports

- Andrew Reinschmidt, President
 - a. Sun God kits are being discussed at CCP meetings
 - a. Brought up idea to change up design of fanny pack
 - i. It has been the same for past 4 years I have been here
 - ii. Looking into having AS Graphics redesigning
 - b. Thoughts?
Sophia: I like a new design. We are not required to buy any new ones because we still have a bunch in Woodstocks, though.
 - c. Get back to me if you have any ideas for new designs.
Justin: Purpose of Sun God Kits is associated with Know Your Rights. Shouldn't just be used as a reason for people to come, but also so people are reminded of what they can do when certain situations arise.
 - d. Orders need to be placed by Week 10 Friday - we will have this wrapped up by then.

- b. North Torrey Pines community - want to present in our council meeting
 - a. Next week will be a good time
 - b. They are looking for student leader input - let me know if you're interested.
- c. Last week's debate about Muir Musical - we need to suspend bylaws to fund
 - a. **Motion to suspend bylaws to fund Muir Musical:** Anthony
 - b. **Object:** Myra

Myra: Received new information from AS Financial Controller. Apparently, SCSC not only has to follow bylaws but also has to be in accordance with UCOP. Language (86.3) - we need a set criteria for how we fund things; and we have to be consistent and viewpoint neutral and we have to be consistent in how we choose to fund organizations. It doesn't say that we can't suspend bylaws but it does say that we should be consistent and fair with how we fund other organizations.

Rebecca: We are able to fund outside organizations if they support Sixth community. There's a conflict in our bylaws that says we are not allowed to fund organizations outside of Sixth, but also says that our general unallocated can be used for any other miscellaneous requests. We don't necessarily have to suspend the bylaws to fund Muir Musical is my point.

Andy: I do have to rebut that; I believe that we would have to suspend the bylaws. Article 4 Section E - it says we cannot fund those who are part of the CSI (center of student involvement).

Jamshed: Winter Game Fest last year went to other schools and requested money. Winter Game Fest serves same purpose as numerous other events, but this action wasn't deemed as acceptable

Andy: Good point. I think for Winter GameFest, all those who are involved is solely 6th College?

Anthony: Co-directors are often outside of Sixth College, last year I think they were from Marshall.

Andy: Muir Musical is different in the way that the director can be a Sixth College student. Two of the leads were Sixth College. Anyone, anywhere can be a part of the musical. We have to think about the scope of it (how many people it actually reaches). There was discussion about our logo not being included - by the time we decided to fund them, they had already gotten their marketing out. I also think if it weren't called Muir Musical -- maybe Campus Musical -- we wouldn't be having this discussion.

Daniel G: It is educational and entertaining. Just want to put that out there.

Sophia: I don't see it as educational because just watching the show isn't educational despite it touching upon social issues.

Kat: The person who presented during Finance Meeting explained that she was going to show projections of scenes of that time so it could be educational.

Sophia: I'd also like to say that Muir Musical is not the only event that

has requested money from us that is educational. We're focusing on the Sixth College impact on students.

Jamshed to Myra: How is the process of changing language?

Myra: I made a draft - probably will be changed and reworked. Probably will not be able to get it passed in time.

Jamshed: With the draft, would we be able to fund this?

Myra: Yes, it basically makes it open to any organization.

Sophia: Possible consideration: if we don't fund Muir Musical this year, if we change our bylaws, it's not like we can't fund them in the future.

Motion to suspend the bylaws to bring budget vote: Daniel H.

Second: Anthony

(7-5-1) *needs 2/3s vote

1. Muir Musical will not be funded. This decision is concluded.

c. Happy Valentine's Day. I love you all!

- Justin Gamiao, Vice President Internal
 - a. Winter Retreat - Thank you!
 - a. Thank you for coming to winter retreat!
 - i. Please fill out the feedback form posted in the group page.
 - b. Special shoutout to our member presentations: Sophia, Daniel H., Rushabh, and Jessica
 - b. What's next? Transition banquet!
 - a. Spring quarter
 - b. More to be announced nearing end of the quarter
 - c. Rules Committee
 - a. Meetings on Tuesdays, 12-1pm in the SMart Classroom
 - b. Come discuss bylaws of SCSC and what we may need to change
 - c. Please send me any notes or opinions that you want to bring up in committee meeting.
 - d. Happy Valentine's Days!
 - a. You're the Robert to my rules
 - b. Do you have chair finance committee? 'Cause you are FINEance
 - c. Rose are red, Sixth is teal, you are so amazing that I don't know how to feel
- Winnie Gong, Vice President Finance
 - a. **"Sixth Meets Resource Center: Paper Flowers"** - ORG: Arts - from "Arts" line item - (submitted by Hetsvi Navnitlal)
 - a. Event Description:
 - i. Making giant paper flowers at 'Sixth Meets Raza' event
 - ii. Budget is mainly paper
 - b. Requested: \$201.65**
 - c. Funded: \$201.65 (6,0,1) formal at Finance Meeting**
 - d. **Motion to pass budget:** Kat
 - e. **Second:** Emma
 - b. **"UCSD Afterlife: What happens if I graduate?"** - ORG: Fourth Year Senator, Transfer Senator - from "Senator Projects" line item (submitted by Rebecca Caputo)
 - a. Event Description:

- i. Informational Q&A style event with panel to advise graduating students, provide life guidance

b. Requested: \$267.05

c. Funded: \$267.05 (6,0,2) formal at Finance Meeting

d. Motion to pass pass UCSD Afterlife budget: Anthony

e. Second: Justin

c. "Sixth Takes Universal Studios" - ORG: SPEC - from "SPEC" line item (submitted by Daniel Howanec)

a. Event Description:

i. Sixth College students go to Universal Studios.

ii. March 2nd

Daniel H: Actual number for budget: \$7975.12

iii. Selling tickets for \$75 which is much cheaper than what we're buying tickets for which is \$94. We'll be getting money back from student sales, and it will be taken away from total amount of what we're funding. We don't know how much tickets we will sell, so we don't know how much we will be receiving back. This is assuming we sell all tickets We will be funding the full amount but again, we will be getting some money back.

Anthony: For Disneyland, if we didn't sell tickets we could return.

Daniel H: We are going to find out, because Jesse has been out. We will find out next week.

Andy: Just from experience, I don't think that's the case because we did the event last year and we were really pushing to sell all the tickets. But maybe they've changed their policy.

Motion to bring Sixth Take Universal Studios to budget: Hetsvi

Second: Emma

iv. Requested: \$7975.12

v. Funded: \$7975.12 (11-0-2) formal

d. Happy Valentine's Day!

- Vacant, Vice President Programming
- Michelle Mkhlian, Vice President External
 - a. Happy Valentine's Day
 - a. Celebration of love whether it's romantic, platonic, or for yourself
 - b. "It's not selfish to love yourself, take care of yourself, and to make your happiness a priority. It's necessary.." -Mandy Hale
 - b. Construction Town Hall
 - a. Goal:
 - i. Inform students on how to navigate campus with so much construction projects occurring
 - ii. Update on construction hours
 - iii. Give details about what is in the works for Sixth College and possibly UCSD as a whole.

Motion to suspend bylaws for Wellness Activity: Sophia

Second: Hetsvi

Motion to reinstate bylaws: Sophia

Second: Hetsvi

- Priscilla Ju, Advisor
 - a. Thanks for hanging in there.
 - b. Hang in there in midst of midterms and tough times.
 - c. Take care of yourselves and each other.
 - d. Jesse should be back Tuesday.

Senator Reports

- Sharmistha Chakrabarti, Fourth Year Senator
- Vacant, Third Year Senator
- Vacant, Second Year Senator
- Tommy Jung, First Year Senator
 - a. Working with Weight Room coordinator at RimAC
 - a. Gym walk Event
 - i. Hopefully introduce first years on how to use facilities at RIMAC
 - 1. Maybe bring gym towels
 - 2. Having couple workshops on
 - 3. Staff members going around weight room to teach students how to use equipment
 - b. Suggestions? Contact me.

Andy: When?

Tommy: Week 3 or 4 of Spring Quarter. Don't want to interfere with any other events. If successful, will have another Gym Walk towards the end of Spring Quarter. All depends on how the first one goes.

Andy: How much money intended to spend?

Tommy: Not much on expense. Only things to spend is the giveaways. Everything else is free; Brandon said he would love to run workshops for no charge.

Andy: When do you expect to send in budgets?

Tommy: At least Week 8 so we can at least discuss during Winter Quarter

Sophia (Point of Information): Kuncocshun will be Week 6 of Spring Quarter.

Daniel H: Recommend reaching out to RFAB Rep so y'all can coordinate.

- Rebecca Caputo, Transfer Senator
 - a. Made condom flowers; made bouquet of condoms
 - a. If you need any of those things, they are downstairs in Commuter Lounge.
 - b. UCSD Afterlife budget
 - a. Look out for flyers for that!
 - b. Will have cupcakes
 - c. Office Hours
 - a. Friday, 11am at Perks

Anthony: Is name of event: "If I graduate" or "When" ?

Rebecca: "If"

- Daniel Aminzadeh, Commuter Senator

- Lauren Wang, International and Out-of-State Senator
- Myra Haider, A.S. Senator
 - a. Lots of surveys that AS is asking you
 - a. Will put in Google Doc on FB page
 - b. Will stop housing Transfer Students
 - c. Lots of events
 - a. April 15th, Monday - off-campus fitness expo
 - i. Soul cycle, yoga studios, etc. on Library Walk
 - b. Agents of Change, Tuesday, 5:45 - 8
 - i. Underrepresented students to talk about
 - ii. Led by dialogue ambassadors, Pizza will be served at 5:45, discussion will be at 6
 - c. Triton Day - April 13th
 - i. Admit day for incoming/prospective students
 - ii. UC Admissions planning on centralizing Triton Day to Library Walk
 - 1. Previous years: students go to respective colleges and hear presentations

Justin: I like how the set up when they did it last year!

Andy: Idea of having six separate colleges and having an identity with that is important, especially for HS students who are nervous about coming . break it down to where it feels like a community and like a home. I don't like the idea of centralizing everything - I like keeping it within colleges.

Rebecca: Yes, definitely camaraderie amongst students within same college. Makes easier for students to connect with each other.

Emma: I do feel like it was only confined to only floor level. It could have been if it had been on the floor, like last quarter how we did Family Weekend. It'd be easy for people to come and see if it were right there on the first floor.

- d. Will write an open letter to office of admissions.
- Jamshed Ashurov, A.S. Senator

IX. Reports of Members

- Tom Tang, SFAC Rep
 - [LINK TO REPORT HERE](#)
 - Topics covered:
 - Office of Student Conduct - Restorative Practices Coordinator
 - Help resolve interpersonal conflicts - aimed at roommate conflict
 - 70% of student cases received pertain to roommate conflicts
 - Undergrad Colleges - Assistant Dean of Student Affairs
 - Desire comes from fact that staff has been unchanged since 1990 and then, we had about half number of student population as we do today
 - Graduate Division Assistant Director Case Management
 - Demand: over 24% grad students responded to survey that they have been so depressed that it is difficult to function in last 12 months
 - Case Management Services - Basic Needs Coordinator
 - **Motion to open up 3 minute discussion:** Tom
 - **Second:** Emma
 - Jamshed:** What is difference between an RA and that person? Why is this person needed

over an RA?

Tom: Restorative Practice: experts. RAs have capacity to assist, but they don't receive training for resolving these sorts of student conflicts. Our college sort of does, but not other colleges. This position, training sessions will be offered to RAs.

Andy (Point of Clarification): They went through several hours and days of conflict resolution.

Sophia: Sixth College dedicates basically a week of it during our training. I do know that other colleges have not been emphasizing this as much.

Tom: Will educate others on conflict resolution and also assist in resolving conflicts when they come up.

PJ: This position will help coordinate all restorative practices. Doing some of the training but mainly managing the caseload and any restorative practices on campus are done so in correct manner and protocol.

Justin: How are these salaries determined?

Tom: By the proposal adapters. Some arbitrary number, really.

Anthony: Why does only one position have start up expense?

Tom: It pertains to getting office and office supplies. All other positions have a space for office and supplies for the office.

Daniel H: Restorative Practices - I think that's useful. Sometimes RAs don't have the capacity to handle everything CAPs takes forever. Assistant Dean of Student Affairs, also much needed because campus is becoming largest campus soon.

- Justin as Alexandra, DMC
 - She might not be able to do things right away. Quinn and Andy are also admins of the Facebook page. Avery's editor style is more limited than Quinn and Andy's.
- Hetsvi, Art Director
 - Event: Sixth Takes Diana
 - Tickets go on sale tonight!
 - \$10
 - Shout out to PJ for going out of her way
 - Shout out to Quinn
 - We were aiming for 8pm tonight but will update on changes.

PJ: Princess Diana. We were able to snag 10 tickets - a super, limited event.
- Shubham, HDH Representative
 - [LINK TO REPORT HERE](#)
 - Topics covered:
 - None of buildings we have we own - HDH mortgages
 - HDH mortgage: 41
 - Daniel H.:** What's our current housing percentage?
 - Shubham:** 42%. We are basically going 20% up
- Kat, UCAB proxy
 - [LINK TO REPORT HERE](#)
 - Topics covered:
 - Refreshing Blue Pepper
 - Gender-inclusive multi-stall restroom at Dirty Birds & "Space 1420"
 - Blue Pepper lease: UCAB not voted on renewing yet
 - Request for input

Motion to open discussion for 2 min on any ideas for improvement: Kat

Second: Daniel H.

Rebecca: I think we should have transfer space. We have a commuter lounge, we could also have a transfer lounge.

Kat: Do you have specific things you want?

Rebecca: Just signage, really.

Daniel H: A resting area to be able to take naps.

Shubham: What is the Dirty Bird?

Kat: Old Round Table, next to Jamba Juice, is no longer there. UCAB voted to put in Dirty Birds, a chicken wings place. It will be coming soon - not sure when exactly.

Daniel H: Take the time to do this. If you have ever had a complaint or suggestion, UCAB can literally work on that. They have the money to do it, but they need to know what to do.

Kat: I think typically leases are 2-5 years.

Daniel H. (Point of Clarification): It is a 5 year lease with a 5 year extension, usually.

- Congrats to Sina and his college bowl team for making it to finals!
 - Cheer him on Tues 2/19 from 5-9pm at RIMAC Dugout Conference Room
- Love Letters to Yourself
 - Wed Feb 20, 4-6pm at Doghouse
 - How to combat winter Depression
- Sophia
 - Know Your Councils is tomorrow!
 - Sixth sees animals other than raccoons!
 - Open to all students
 - Tickets: \$15 (CASH)
 - Feb 23, 11:30am - 6pm
 - Tailgate for water polo team
 - Next quarter: April 12
 - Ideas or want to collab? Contact me
 - So far: I have food
 - Justin: Updates on Spirit Week sweatshirts?
 - Sophia: Trying to see if budget can cover everyone's sweaters. It looks like this can happen.

X. New Business

XI. Open Forum

- Jamshed
 - March 1 and 2
 - Dance competitions happening!
 - If you can host for at least one night, then let me know.
- Justin
 - Shout out to Michelle M, and other RAs for Let it Flow event.
- Daniel H
 - Shout out to everyone at College Bowl

XII. Question Time

XIII. Roll Call/Adjournment:

Adjournment: 7:08pm

"There is only one happiness in life: to love and be loved."

- **George Sand**